SỞ GIÁO DỤC VÀ ĐÀO TẠO Đề CHÍNH THỨC

KIÊM TRA CUỐI HỌC KỲ I NĂM HỌC 2024 - 2025 MÔN TIẾNG ANH LỚP 6 (TN+TC) - MÃ ĐỀ <u>T601</u>

Thời gian làm bài: 60 phút (Không tính thời gian phát đề)

Đề kiểm tra gồm 04 trang. Học sinh làm bài trên giấy trả lời.

I. LISTENING (1.5 poi	ints)		
Part 1: People are ta	lking about their neigh	bors. Listen and circle ea	ach person's opinion (0.5
point.)			
1. Bob thinks his neig	shbor should be more		
A. fun	B. talkative	C. consi	iderate
2. Jin-suk thinks his r	eighbors are		
A. strange	B. nice	C. caref	- ul
3. Jennifer thinks her	neighbor is		
A. unfriendly	B. shy	C. frien	dly
4. Douglas thinks his	neighbor is		
A. quiet	B. noisy	C. incre	dible
5. Susan thinks her n	eighbor is		
A. helpful	B. lonely	C. relial	ole
Part 2: Listen and fill	ONE word or a number	er in each blank. (1.0 poir	nt)
	YC	OUTH CLUB	
How old is the man's	son? – 6		
What activity does h	e want to do? - 7		
When are the classes	s? - 8	and Fridays.	
How much will the m	nan have to pay? - 9	pounds.	
The teacher's name i	s - Mr. 10	•••••	
II. MUTIPLE CHOICE.	Choose the best answ	ers. (3.0 points)	
11. I like	because I want to	learn about how light and	d sound work among many
other things.			
A. Maths		C. Computer science	D. Art
12?	' - She is tall and slim.		
A. What does she look like?		B. What is she looking for?	
C. What is she like?		D. What does she like?	
13. There is a big tab	le and some chairs	the right	the bed.
A. on-in	B. of-to	C. in-on	D. to-of
14. My grandmother	and grandfather live in	the countryside. This is r	ny country
house.			
A. grandparents	B. grandparents'	C. grandparent's	D. grandparents s
15. The weather	fine today	The sun	
A. is / is shining	B. are / shining	C. are I shines	D. is / shine
16. Where are you, F	lai? - I'm downstairs. I .	to music.	
A. listen	B. listens		0
17. The boy next to r	ne is very	He talks all the time,	which really annoys me.
A. talkative		C. lovely	D. cute
18. If you travel to Er	ngland, you can visit Bu	ckingham	···

A. Square	B. Palace	C. Temple	D. Railway station	
19. There is	sand on the bead	ch, so we can build	sandcastles.	
A. any-some	B. a lot of-any	C. any-a lot of D. a lot of	of - some	
20. Find the word which has the stress pattern differently from the others.				
A. generous	B. confident	C. creative	D. beautiful	
21. Find the word which has a different sound in the part underline.				
A. markets	B. camps	C. parks	D. schools	
22. Choose A, B, C or D	Ithat indicate the word	s CLOSEST in meaning to	o the <i>underlined</i> word in	
the given sentences.				
The night market on Bach Dang street is <u>bustling</u> . A lot of people go around.				
A. quiet	B. empty	C. busy	D. peaceful	
23. The Imperial City in Hue is a great				
A. tourist attractions	B. tourist attraction	C. tourism attractions	D. tour attraction	
24. a. Excuse me, c	an you help me?			
b. Yes! Go straight down this road, and then turn left at the first comer.				
c. I'm looking fo	or the library. Do you kn	ow where it is?		
d. Sure! What o	do you need?			
A. a-b-c-d	B. a-d-c-b	C. a-c-d-b	D. a-d-b-c	
25. His eyes				
A. are big, blue	B. is big, blue	C. is big and blue	D. are big and blue	
III. READING (2.0 poin	ts)			
A. Read the passage and fill in the blanks with suitable words. (1.0 point)				
	zoos plays fo	or wildlife wonderf	ful	
Thao Cam Vien, located in Ho Chi Minh City, is one of Vietnam's oldest and most famous				
(26) Established in 1865, it covers 20 of lush greenery and b home to a wide				
variety of animals and plant species.				
The zoo features both native and exotic animals, offering visitors the chance to learn about				
biodiversity and conservation. With its peaceful gardens, playgrounds, and educational exibits.				
Thao Cam Vien is a popular destination (27) families and poeplc who love				

Part 2: Read the passage and choose the best answers to the questions. (1.0 point.)

history and landscape.

There is a newcomer in our class. Her name is Daisy. She is tall with curly, blonde hair She has big blue eyes. I like her charming smile very much.

nature The park also (28)...... a vital role in environmental education, rising awareness about (29)..... preservation. Combining natural beauty with cultural heritage, Thao Cam Vien is a (30)..... landmark and an important part of the city's

Although she is a newcomer, she makes friends with other students easily because she is friendly, easy-going, and sociable. Most of the classmates like her. During the lessons, Daisy rarely talks when the teacher explains something. In class, she is hard-working and does all exercises. When we work in groups, she is energetic, helpful and active. She always makes everything exciting.

Daisy's house is far away from school, so she stays in the campus. After class, she takes pan in a sports club of the school. She is sporty and can play volleyball well.

She enjoys reading books, going out with friends, listening to music, and hiking She tells me she would like to become a tour guide and she also wants to travel to many other places in the world.

- 31. What is Daisy's appearance?
- A. She is tall with straight blonde hair.
- B. She is tall and she has blue eyes.
- C. She is short with curly blonde hair.
- D. She is short and she has brown eyes.

D. a tour guide

- 32. Why does she make friends with other students easily?
- A. Because she is talkative.
- B. Because she is funny and clever.
- C. Because she is unfriendly and shy.
- D. Because she is friendly, easy-going, and sociable.
- 33. When working in groups, Daisy______
- A. is hard-working and does all exercises.
- B. does all exercises and makes everything exciting.
- C. is energetic, helpful and active.
- D. is helpful but she rarely talks.
- 34. What does Daisy want to be in the future?
- A. a teacher B. a singer C. a doctor
- 35. Which of the following statements is NOT true about Daisy?
- A. During the lessons, she always talks when the teacher explains something.
- B. She joins the school sports club after class.
- C. She stays in the campus because her house is far away from school.
- D. She enjoys reading books, going out with friends, listening to music, and hiking.

IV. WRITING (2.0 points).

A. Choose the correct answer (A, B, C or D) to indicate the sentence that is closest in meaning to the root one. (0.6 point.)

- 36. It is wrong of us to throw rubbish on the streets or rivers.
- A. We should throw rubbish on the streets or rivers.
- B. We mustn't throw rubbish on the streets or rivers.
- C. We must throw rubbish on the streets or rivers.
- D. We needn't throw rubbish on the streets or rivers.
- 37. There are two bedrooms, a living room, a kitchen and a bathroom in my house.
- A. My house have two bedrooms, a living room, a kitchen and a bathroom.
- B. There are a living room, two bedrooms, a kitchen and a bathroom in my house.
- C. My house has two bedrooms, a living room, a kitchen and a bathroom.
- D. There is a living room, a bedroom, a kitchen and a bathroom in her house.
- 38. Why don't we discuss more about our project?
- A. How about discussing more about our project?
- B. How about to discuss more about our project?
- C. How about to discussing more about our project?
- D. How about discuss more about our project?
- B. Write a paragraph of 70-80 words to describe a place of interest in your country. (1.4 points). You should base on the suggestions below:
- Name the place and where it is located.

- Describe the place (buildings, nature, or surroundings....)
- Why you like it (why it is special to you.)

THIS IS THE END OF THE TEST

```
SỞ GIÁO DUC VÀ ĐÀO TAO
ĐỀ KIỂM TRA CUỐI HỌC KÌ I - NĂM HỌC 2024-2025
MÔN: Tiếng anh - Lớp 6 (TN+TC)
ANSWER KEY
I. LISTENING
Part 1 (0.1 \times 5 = 0.5 \text{ point})
1. C 2.B
              3. A 4. C
                             5. A
Part 2 (0.2 \times 5 = 1.0 \text{ point})
6. 13/thirteen 7. judo 8. Mondays 9. 7/seven 10. Yokita
II. MULTIPLE CHOICE (0.2 x 15 = 3.0 points.
11. B 12. A 13. D 14. B 15. A 16. C 17. A 18. B 19. D
20. C 21. D 22. C 23. B 24. B 25. D
IV. READING (2.0 points)
Part A. (0.2 \times 5 = 1.0 \text{ point})
26. zoos
              27. for
                             28. plays
                                            29. wildlife
                                                           30. wonderful
Part B (0.2 \times 5 = 1.0 \text{ point})
31. B 32. D 33. C 34. D 35. A
V. WRITING (2.0 points)
Part A (0.2 \times 3 = 0.6 \text{ point})
36. B 37. C 38. A
Part B. (1.4 points)
       Format: 0.2 point
       idea: 0.4 \times 3 = 1.2 \text{ points}
       3 errors (spelling, grammar, punctuation, word choice, word form...): - 0.1 point
       Number of words:
              <20: 0 point,
              21-29: 0.4 point
              30-39: 0.6 point
              40-59: 0.8 point
              60-69: 1.1 points
              70-80: 1.4 points.
```